



UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA

Division of Epidemiology School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 611 Beacon Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455 (612) 376-4056

→March 12, 1986

Arthur B. <u>Poole</u> 360 Everett Avenue Palo Alto, CA 94301

Dear Arthur:

It was delightful to see you and the assembled Owlers at the club. I appreciate the contact and look forward to March 21st.

I do hope you can stop down in September '86 on your way to or from the 350th anniversary of Harvard. It would be nice to get you and Bob Odegaard together for a lunch at our laboratory or to see you under entirely social circumstances. I will be out of town between September 14 and 19 at the World Congress of Cardiology in Washington, D.C., and October 6 and 7 in a conference in Gotenberg, Sweden. The rest of the month I expect to be home.

In respect to your November 26 note last fall about Paul Bancroft, I shared your support and can't imagine anything more delightful than to have a son to be a successful candidate to join Owlers.

I'm delighted that you're enjoying the Lake Wobegon stories. You may have a misconception that this is a TV show. It's a Saturday evening radio show and I'm sure you would enjoy it, probably from 5 to 7 pm live on your public radio station. For a first dose, I recommend that you tune in ten minutes into the second hour of the program when you will hear Garrison Keillor's splendid monologue on life in Lake Wobegon. I warn you, the program can be addicting, not just for those of us who understand small town Minnesota. There seem to be universal values involved.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, M.D. Professor and Director

/gb